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19th March 2007

Dear Ms Walker,

Re ‘Darzi Health Centre’ proposed for Dacorum
I am writing on behalf of the Hemel Hempstead and District Locality Forum to make absolutely clear our unanimous opposition to the Primary Care Trust’s decision to locate a Darzi Health Centre in Dacorum. We have studied the Outline Project Specifications and remain entirely unconvinced that the justification for choosing Dacorum is in any way robust. The decision appears to have been made solely on political grounds and is a misguided attempt to console the residents of Dacorum for the down grading of their local secondary care facility.

The criterion for inclusion of a Darzi Health Centre in any locality is ‘to enable the most under-served Primary Care Trusts to attract new providers to fill gaps in primary care provision’. Dacorum has no such gap. The 19 existing GP practices in Dacorum are of high quality and are respected. The numbers of general practitioners is sufficient to serve the needs of the population and the issue of poor premises in Highfield represents a need to invest in the building, not the service.

The comparative data which supports the extra burden of health need in Dacorum is meaningless without fully published data for the other deprived wards in Hertfordshire. There is no clear link between these health statistics and the overall provision of general practice and no evidence has been offered to support the idea that cramming another GP practice will improve health. There are other localities in Hertfordshire, such as South Oxhey, which have significant levels of deprivation and health need that have not been identified for a Darzi Health Centre. It is also known that Northwood has no general practices within its Hertfordshire boundaries and again this area has not been considered.
The proposed location of the Health Centre on the site of Hemel Hempstead General Hospital appears to be entirely for the convenience and financial benefit of the local health economy rather than the patients in the wards for which the facility is intended. There is certainly no ‘lack of provision’ of general practice in the town centre, and there will be a profound and damaging impact on the two surgeries (already providing high quality care) that are located in the immediate vicinity of the proposed site. Altogether, the decision seems way adrift of Lord Darzi’s original intentions.
We are aware of the extremely short timescale leading up to this project and do not believe that there will be adequate opportunity for consultation. It appears that the PCT is trying to rush though this decision and will not have allowed for the minimum period of three months consultation prior to 16th May 2008.  We feel it would be worthwhile for the scrutiny committee to examine this timeframe and make their recommendations.

From a health perspective Hemel Hempstead has seen turbulent times in recent years and its residents are now faced with a reduction in secondary care services with the loss of their local hospital. The Locality Forum urge the Primary Care Trust not deceive the local population into thinking that they are getting some kind of replacement for their hospital, when in fact a Darzi clinic will provide none of the secondary care facilities being lost, but will also severely compromise the stability of the already full provision of local general practice and thereby their continuity of care. In this respect, the new Health Centre would represent appalling value for money in Dacorum, especially as it will ultimately double primary care resource allocation jeopardising the fragile financial position of the PCT that is just recovering from a chronic deficit position.
Our perception is that Dacorum was chosen for reasons that have little to do with either the philosophy behind ‘Equitable Access to Primary Medical Care Services’ or the health needs of Dacorum. To satisfy political ends, it appears the case was built after the decision was made and the argument is, in our opinion, very weak indeed.
Please note our deep concerns and take time to re-examine this decision.

Yours sincerely

Dr Mark Brownfield
Chair of Hemel Hempstead and District Locality Forum

